Xmas Lighting Triangle Market and High Street
Background
Last week (ca. Tuesday 28th November) it became clear by posts on Facebook page ‘Lowestoft One Hell of a Town’ that many traders in the High Street were unhappy that the street would not be lit this year. I suggested a meeting to the main complainant Neil Phelps which was held at ‘Flax’ bar on Wednesday 29th. Lowestoft Vision (LV) were represented by Danny Steel, and LTJ sent a reporter. It was attended by approximately 10 traders. As I had suggested the meeting I chaired it.

The upshot was that LV re-stated their position that no lights would be provided for the High Street in 2017. Their job was to increase footfall and they insisted that their resources should be spent where it would have most effect (I.e. London Rd Nth). Additional reasons given were apathy on the part of High St Traders (HST) and also the fact that most do not contribute to LV via the business rate. LV agreed to look at Xmas lighting on lamp posts for 2018 and would install them if they were supported financially by other contributors like HST or Lowestoft Town Council. The cost would be approximately £8k.

Neil Phelps and I decided to try to get some lighting installed this year in time for LV’s Xmas Spectacular on Friday 8th December. We decided on mains LEDs installed outside properties that would install and power them themselves, bearing in mind listed status and safety concerns. This initiative is stalled at the time of writing due to lack of funds. £360 is needed to pay 80% of the cost of providing 30 sets of 5m lights or equivalent. The remaining 20% is to be charged to participating property owners or traders. It is suggested that this contribution is rent so that the lights can be collected in, re-used or sold as seems necessary.

We are having no luck so far in getting anyone to underwrite the cost of lightin for this year (Lowestoft Vision and District Councillor locality budgets are unobtainable soon enough but LV may help later this week) so I will ask the Full Council to underwrite this cost (£360) at tomorrow’s meeting (Dec 5th) 

I investigated the possibility of lighting other areas beyond the remit of traders. In future it would be good to have a tree at the little square near the Town Hall, to light the Town Hall and to light the trees near the Blue Anchor. It is too late this year to do this I believe. 

I think it would also be a good idea to light the Sails and also the trees in front of them this year which is where LTC come in.
PLAN

1. 15m of white icicle LEDs, mains operated and powered from the electricity bollards behind the Sails (LTC property). These lights to be strung from the Sails metalwork on insulated cable ties along the eastern edge only.
2. The three largest trees on the S side of the Sails to be lit with mains powered white LEDS also run from LTC bollards. Supply cable to be raised to 4m height to run to the heaviest tree trunk.

COST

1. No cost of light purchase for Sails  to LTC – free gift from HST lights supplied last year from Lowestoft Vision. Running cost approximately £1 per day from Thursday December 8th until January 4th. 


Cost £30
2. Cost of lights - 10sets of 100 LEDs is £337.50 plus VAT for each tree but maybe 300 would do at  £101.25+VAT per tree from lite-ltd = £303.75 ex VAT , £364.50 withVAT, cabling £20 total, running costs £30 until January 4th; installation by local electrician free; the cost bu lite-ltd would be exorbitant. Lights to be retained for future years or sold. 
     Cost £414.50
TOTAL FUNDS REQUESTED  £444.50
RISK ASSESSMENT

The main risks are to do with installation from ladders, mains voltages in proximity to metal Sail structures, and public access to insulated cabling and the effects of weather.

1. Ladders will be attended at all times by one person the ground and appropriate gloves, safety helmets, toe-cap boots and high visibility vests will be worn. The working area will be protected from the public by suitable barriers.

2. The power bollards will be wired so that no plugs or sockets are visible. 

3. The cabling will be entrained upon the vertical metal structure of the Sails and secured with heavy plastic cable ties. 

4. The outruns to the Sail lights and trees will be supported by nylon cord. 

5. All connections will be weatherproof and to IEE standards for outdoor lighting gear.

6. The lights themselves will be secured at intervals to the trees or cords with insulating cable ties at heights greater than 3m (the industry standard for such light and cables).

